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BLISTER ISLAND REMOVAL REQUEST - OCEAN PARADE, BURLEIGH HEADS

| write to seek your feedback on the proposed removal of the two concrete islands in
Ocean Parade at the corner of Reserve Street, Burleigh Heads.

| have received a request to have the two concrete islands removed. It has been reported
that the island on the northern side of Ocean Street impacts on the intersection as
vehicles waiting to turn right from Reserve Road need to wait, as they are unsure if
vehicles heading eastbound are turning left or going straight ahead. As vehicles negotiate
the island, it appears their left turn indicator turns off.

- The island on the southern side impacts on larger vehicles and creates a noise issue.

The extent of the proposed works will be to remove the two kerbside islands and signs
and to correct the existing line marking. This will assist with traffic safety and flow.

All required construction work would take place within Council property.

The attached Survey seeks your comment and feedback on the proposed works.

It is Council's intent to gain a better understanding of residents’ opinions and needs
before making any changes. Please take the time to advise me of your views. Should you

have any questions please contact my office on 5581 6382.

Please return your responses in the mail using the attached reply paid envelope by
6 June 2016.

Yours sincerely

PAULINE YOUNG
DIVISION 12 COUNCILLOR

Council of the City of Gold Coast E mail@goldcoast.qld.gov.au Surfers Administration Centre Nerang Administration Centre
PO Box 5042 GCMC QLD 9729 Australia W cityofgoldcoast.com.au 135 Bundall Road, Surfers Paradise 833 Southport Nerang Road, Nerang
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Division 12

Letterbox Drop Survey

BLISTER ISLAND REMOVAL REQUEST
OCEAN PARADE, BURLEIGH HEADS

Please take a few minutes to complete the following survey as part of the consultation process to
develop a plan for the removal of the two concrete islands in Ocean Parade at the corner of Reserve
Street, Burleigh Heads. This will assist with traffic safety and flow.

The proposed removal is being investigated following a request to Council.
The purpose of this survey is to gauge community opinion on the proposed changes.

Ocean Parade, Burleigh Heads
CR26093% — Remove islands

Scope

Remove the two traffic islands as marked above
Remove linemarking as shown above and remark as shown ——

* Are you in support of the removal of the 2 concrete islands (as outlined
above) on Ocean Parade, Burleigh Heads.
O Yes
» No

O Other (please specify):

3 Other Comments/Suggestions (please specify below)

Thank you for your cooperation. All information provided will be treated as confidential.



